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BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

Graduate Parents College or Work plans 

Addilyn Lane Crockett Jordan Drohman & the late Brent Drohman Northeast Community College - Precision Ag 

Malory Brooke Dickson Jodi and Kevin Dickson College of St. Mary - Exercise Science 

Derek Lane Domeier Andi & Dan Domeier UNK - Education 

Samantha Leigh Enghauser Jennifer Enghauser UNO - Social Work 

Alyssa Marie Fisher Tammy Fisher & the late Dan Fisher Cloud Co. Community College - Behavioral Science 

Gavin Charles Hintz Cherie & Kory Hintz CCC Hastings - Graphic Design 

Cameron Lee Hoins Joelle & Justin Hoins North Central Kansas Technical College - Heavy 

Hallie Sue Hoins Janet & Jeff Hoins Nebraska Wesleyan - Exercise Science 

Zachary Ray Hoins Joelle & Justin Hoins UNK - Ag Business  

JessaLynn Kay Hudson Gina & Bill Hudson UNL - Ag Business 

Paige Aaron Oltmans Jessica & Aaron Oltmans UNK - Political Science/Economics 

Ethan Alex Schaffer Greg & Staci Schaffer SCC - Electrical/Electromechanical Tech 

Lathen Daniel Stanek Deb & Josh Stanek CCC Hastings - Diesel Technology 

Breya Lynn Trapp Jennifer Trapp and Justin Trapp CCC Grand Island - Pharmacy Technician 

Jazzmyn Leigh Ullrich Rebecca Ullrich Workforce 

Easton Max Weber Jodi & Matt Weber UNL - Ag Business 

Kaylee Joy Wilkins Kristie Wilkins and Bob Wilkins SCC Lincoln - Nursing  



F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  As the school year comes to an end, we find ourselves at the crossroads of nostalgia and anticipa-
tion. It's a time when we reflect on fond memories and celebrate the hard work and achievements of the past year, while also 

looking forward to new adventures and opportunities that lie ahead. 
 
Just like the famous poem "Where the Sidewalk Ends" by Shel Silverstein, which tells the story of a place where the ordinary ends 
and the extraordinary begins, the end of a school year marks the end of an era for many of us. We bid farewell to familiar hallways, 
classrooms, teachers, and friends, and prepare to embark on new journeys. 
 
Moving on can be bittersweet. We cherish the memories we've made, the lessons we've learned, and the friendships we've formed 
during our time in school. From the first day of kindergarten to the last day of high school, we've grown and evolved through the ups 
and downs of academic challenges, extracurricular activities, and personal experiences. 
 
But as one chapter ends, another begins. The end of a school year opens up a world of possibilities and opportunities. It's a time to 
dream big, set new goals, and pursue new adventures. Whether it's starting a new job, pursuing further education, or traveling to new 
destinations, the future holds endless potential. 
 
Education is the foundation that prepares us for the journey ahead. It equips us with knowledge, skills, and values that shape our 
character and help us navigate through life's complexities. It empowers us to chase our dreams, overcome obstacles, and make a pos-
itive impact in the world. 
 
Behind every success, there is hard work. The late-night study sessions, the hours spent on projects and assignments, and the perse-
verance to overcome challenges have all contributed to our achievements. The end of a school year is a time to recognize and cele-
brate our hard work, and to acknowledge the support of teachers, mentors, and loved ones who have guided us along the way.  
 
As we bid farewell to the school year, let's cherish the memories and take the lessons learned with us on our new adventures. Let's 
embrace the unknown with excitement and curiosity, and be open to new opportunities that come our way. Let's hold onto the fond 
memories of our educational journey while stepping boldly into the future. 
 
To all the students, teachers, and staff who have been part of this incredible journey, we express our heartfelt gratitude. The end of a 
school year marks the end of an era, but it's also the beginning of a new chapter full of possibilities. Let's step forward with confi-
dence, resilience, and the determination to make our dreams a reality. 
 
As we close this chapter and turn the page, we are reminded that the sidewalk may end, but our journey continues. Here's to new 
adventures, opportunities, and a bright future ahead!  Mr. Damen Kugel, Principal 
 

F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT: The end of the school year is almost here.  It has been a busy year with a lot of in person 
training, conferences and field trips.   I want to thank our students, staff, communities and our parents for their hard work and 

support this school year.  I have appreciated being a part of the Bruning-Davenport School system the last four years because of the 
quality of people I get to work with on a daily basis.  Thank you for your diligence and hard work providing opportunities for our 
students.    
 
The staff at Bruning-Davenport USD wishes all our students a safe summer.  Please continue to take care of yourself and check on 
your neighbors to make sure they are doing okay as well.  To the 17 seniors, as they graduate May 13, @ 2:30 in Bruning, congratu-
lations on all your successes.   We wish you the best of luck going forward.   

Teacher Appreciation Week:  The week of May 1-5 is Teacher Appreciation Week. The School Board and administration at Bruning
-Davenport USD extends our sincere thanks for our staff’s efforts to provide the best educational opportunities to our students.   

We have dedicated certified and classified staff members that have worked hard to provide the type of learning opportunities that 
will help your child develop the thinking skills and other life skills necessary to develop into a concerned, involved citizen. We con-
tinue to strive to meet the challenge of our mission statement, “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society”. Please take 
the time to thank our teachers and staff for the important work that they do with our youth. 

The Department of Health and Human Services and Boys Town offers help to families through the Nebraska Family Helpline (1-800
-866-8660). The Helpline offers professional counselors 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year. They offer help dealing 
with behavior problems of children, conflict resolution among family members, and youth mental health referrals.  

Duane Miller 
came and read a 

book to the 2nd, 
3rd, and 4th grad-

ers, then donated 
the book to the 

library from 
Farm Bureau.  

3rd graders competed in 
the American Legion 
Auxiliary poppy poster 
contest.  
1 st place Jaryn Houchin 
2nd place Ellie Manes 
3rd place Cord Miller  
 



L IBRARY:  What's Happening @ Your Library:  Our 3rd-4th and 5th-6th grade students have been reading all school year in 
preparation for the Reading Rally at the ESU in Beatrice. Imagine having a quiz bowl over 30 books! That's what these partici-

pants did in their teams yesterday! The B-D Entrepreneurship class designed & made us t-shirts so we were dressed for success! Stu-
dents decided that there were some pretty hard questions, but overall the day was a success. Congratulations to these students who 
gave up their recess time once a week for practices leading up to this event! Today's readers are tomorrow's leaders! 
 
Our 5th graders did a lesson on what to do with spam email. They asked to be videoed so it could appear on social media! I invite 
you to check out our FB page to hear their tips if you haven't done this already!  
 
Thank you to everyone who supported our libraries this year by patronizing our book fairs! These fairs allow us to continue to have 
more new books on the shelves for our patrons to brows and learn more about the world around them as well as support curricular 
areas. We couldn't do what we do without all of you!  
 

C ARNIVAL:  The 2023 PK - 5th Grades Elementary Carnival was a great success! There were several new games added to our 
fun this year and there were so many smiling faces you couldn't help but to be glad you were there! 

 
Thank you to ALL of the people behind the scenes who added to the success of the Carnival this year! Students from NHS and 
FCCLA were greatly appreciated as they helped run some of our games. Parents, I thank you so very much for being involved with 
the Carnival! Your vast assistance was fantastic! We also had Sidelines from Carleton, Bubbas from Strang, RW's from Davenport, 
Bruning Grocery from Bruning, and the local Casey's help with donations that were appreciated by all who attended this year!  
 
Thank you to "EVERYONE" everywhere who helped out in any way to make our Carnival such a FUN success! 

M IDDLE SCHOOL HEALTH FAIR:  On March 29, Bruning - Davenport Junior High hosted the Thayer County Health Ser-
vices Annual Youth Health Fair in Davenport. Students from Deshler, Thayer Central, and Bruning - Davenport in grades 5 - 8 

listened to a main speaker, and went to different engaging breakout sessions. They were split into 5 different groups. The main 
speaker Dr. Lindsey Meyers gave a presentation about Vaping and the harmful effects that vapes cause on the human body. After the 
presentation she opened up for questions to follow. 
 
There were 5 breakout sessions. 1. Lucy Kuhlman presented about Exercise as a Youth. 2. Megan Janousek presented about Hand 

Washing/Disease Prevention. 3. Laura Baxa presented about Concussion Prevention. 4. Kathy Retzlaff presented on Energy Drinks. 

5. Nebraska State Patrol presented about dangers of Drinking and Driving, and brought the impaired goggles stimulations for stu-

dents to engage in hands-on activities. All students had fun, and look forward to the health fair next year. 

J H FCCLA:  On Friday, March 24, Junior 

High FCCLA had their annual Junior - High 

Lock - In. They worked on teamwork and lead-

ership skills. They were creative and put on a 

mini play based on what they were learning in 

social studies. They watched movies, played games, and relaxed with their friends. Thank you to the sponsors for helping out.   



F FA:  This past month, the Bruning-Davenport FFA chapter held their 10th annual FFA Banquet and 
Labor auction. At the banquet, FFA members and guests were honored, the past year was reviewed, 

seniors retired their jackets, and the 2023-2024 officer team was installed. Thank you to all of those who 
attended and supported the auction. The FFA greenhouse will be open on May 5th for plant sales during 

the elementary track and field day, It will also be 
open Saturday May 6th from 10-2, or by appoint-

ment. This year the FFA will be offering custom 
planting, bring your own pots in and Ag Ed stu-
dents will plant them for you! 

H IGH SCHOOL BAND:  After a very long and fruit-
full spring concert season the students have earned 

great success. Students had a great spring concert where 
they performed alongside the middle school band and 
choir. Here we were able to recognize our 5 senior band 
(Paige Oltmans, Samantha Enghauser, Malory Dickson, 
JessaLynn Hudson, and Gavin Hintz) students after a great 
7 years in the BD band program. The next morning the 
high school band went to our district music contest. Our 
Students did an amazing job performing! They earned a 
Superior Plus Rating (1+). (The only concert 
band to earn this at our contest site). What a 
fantastic way to end our spring concert sea-
son! We also had great solo and small ensem-
ble entries. Congratulations to our soloists: 
Paige Oltmans (Superior-1), Maia Oltmans 
(Excellent-2), Braelynn Renz (Superior-1) , 
and Braiden Durflinger (Excellent-2). Con-
gratulations to our small ensemble: Alto Sax 
duet: Alexis Hergott & Lauryn Koch (Superior-1), Bass Clar-
inet and Bari. Sax Duet: Campbell and Kinzely Bohling 
(Excellent-2) , and our brass trio Alexa Houser, Karolyn 
Ozenbaugh, and Addison Brase (Superior-1). 

 
 

F CCLA:  Lincoln, Nebraska - Nearly 1,100 youth members and adult sponsors gathered for the 
Nebraska Family, Career, and Community Leaders of America (FCCLA) State Leadership Con-

ference held April 2 - 4, 2023 at Pinnacle Bank Arena and the Haymarket area in Lincoln. This con-
ference provided students opportunities to hear from the keynote speaker, participate in breakout ses-
sions, compete in STAR Events, volunteer at local charities, tour local venues, be recognized for their 
work throughout the year, and elect the 2023 - 2024 State Officer Team. 44 students from Bruning - 
Davenport Junior High and High School FCCLA Chapter attended this year's conference.  
 
This year's Opening General Session keynote speaker was Melvin Adams, a former Harlem Globetrot-
ter. He retired to follow his dream to challenge individuals to succeed through focus, work and deter-
mination. With lots of humor, he did just that by inspiring members to fulfill their dreams by sharing 
his personal story. 
Students participated in the UNL Engler Entrepreneurship Program, attended the Opportunity Fair 
featuring 30 colleges, organizations, and businesses for members to connect with. Students participat-
ed in FCCLA Serves projects at the Food Bank of Lincoln. Many members also attended a variety of 
tour options such as Lied Center, Memorial Stadium, and UNL Food Processing Center. 
 
This year, 570 students participated in STAR events at the State Leadership Conference. STAR 
Events (Students Taking Action with Recognition) recognize members for proficiency and achieve-
ment in individual and chapter projects, leadership skills, and career preparation in over 30 national 
and five state events.  
We had 4 students compete in 3 different events at the State Leadership Conference.  
Traevon Houser competed in Level 1: Career Investigation and received silver. 
Cynthia Ozenbaugh and Eva Oltmans completed in Level 1: Chapter Service Project Display and re-
ceived silver. 
Paige Oltmans completed Level 3: Job Interview and received gold. She received 4th place overall in 
this category at the State Leadership Conference. Congratulations to all their hard work and outstand-
ing leadership skills.  
 
FCCLA is a useful and dynamic national career and technical student organization that aids young men and women in their journey 
to become leaders and teaches them lifelong skills. It demonstrates the importance of understanding how to address important career, 
community, family, and societal issues through Family and Consumer Sciences education. Nebraska FCCLA has over 2,800 mem-
bers in 100 chapters across the state. 



SENIORS ... Tasks for this SPRING! 
Time for students to check portals 
 
It's the time of year when students need to check their student portals for financial aid offers. Encourage your students to log into 
their portals now to check their to-do lists and see if they were selected for verification.  
 
Virtual events will help your clients plan for college 
EducationQuest will present free virtual college-prep livestreams (20-minute interviews) and webinars (45-minute presentations) 
this spring and summer.  
 
Upcoming webinars and presentations include:  

Wednesday, May 17 @ 7 p.m. - How to Save for College 
Everything You Need to Know About Student Loans, Wednesday, June 21 @ 7 p.m. CT 
Deck Out Your Dorm Room on A Dime, Wednesday, July 19 @ 7 p.m. CT 

Scholarship season is here!  
Keep filling out scholarships! All scholarships that you have received, please send the name of the scholarship and the amount to 
Miss Hoffman for your graduation insert, and data for the school counseling program. 
 
Update Your Activities Resume You'll need updated information for scholarship applications. These are very useful when apply-
ing for scholarships and asking for letters of recommendation. Instead of writing everything out, you can print "see attached 
resume" and give your recommenders a copy.  
Keep your activities resume updated through college. You never know when you might need it for a college scholarship, a job, or 
internship. 
 
JUNIORS ... Tasks for this Spring!  Meet with Miss Hoffman about signing up for your FALL 2023 College Courses if you have-
n't done so already. The goal is to have everyone signed up for their college course prior to May 19 (the last day of school). 
 
Update or Create an Activities Resume if you haven't done so yet. Nebraska Career Connections and Education-
Quest have templates, along with Microsoft Word/Google Docs. These are very useful when applying for scholarships and ask-
ing for letters of recommendation. Instead of writing everything out, you can print "see attached resume" and 
give your recommenders a copy. The sooner you create a resume, the less you will have to remember your senior year. If you need 
any help or want to look at examples, Miss Hoffman is available and has previous years' resumes. 
 
SOPHOMORE... tasks for this SPRING!  Meet with Miss Hoffman about signing up for your FALL 2023 College Courses if you 
haven't done so already. This needs to be done before May 19 (the end of the school year). 
 
Improve your STUDY SKILLS to help you earn better grades. Use your planner or planner app to track your assignments and 
exams. Take notes in class and while reading. Review them often. Study in a quiet place without distractions. Take John Bay-
lor's course Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies. 
 
FRESHMAN... Tasks for this SPRING!  Create an Activities Resume if you haven't done so yet. Nebraska Career Connections 
and EducationQuest have templates, along with Microsoft Word/Google Docs. These are very useful when apply-
ing for scholarships and asking for letters of recommendation. Instead of writing everything out, you can print "see attached 
resume" and give your recommenders a copy. The sooner you create a resume, the less you will have to remember your senior year. 
If you need any help or want to look at examples, Miss Hoffman is available and has previous years' resumes.  
 
Focus on Your Career Interest. Take career assessments. Miss Hoffman has shared many resources with you in Google Drive. 

Explore career options of your top choice. Job Shadow your top career  

interest. This information is also available on Bruning-Davenport's school website, under the Counselor's Tab 
(bruningdavenport.org).  
NebraskaCareerClusters.com offers different Nebraska Career Tours short video clips over each career path-
way for students to explore and learn from professionals relating to the specific career fields. These videos highlight Nebraska-
Based Companies. 
 
Bruning-Davenport High School is utilizing ON TO COLLEGE: JOHN BAYLOR test prep. Each student has an account and 
already has their username and password. We will be using Grade 8/9 Test Prep PreACT, and Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies. 
 
Improve your STUDY SKILLS to help you earn better grades. Use your planner or a planner app to track your assignments and 
exams. Take notes in class and while reading. Review them often. Study in a quiet place without distractions. Take John Bay-
lor's Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies course. 
 
Create a four-year academic plan. Meet with Miss Hoffman to register for classes that will meet high school graduation, college 
admission requirements, and your future career plans. Be sure to check frequently to stay on track. 

https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=f5620022fc&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=94b2a19e52&e=e00c3c218e
http://bruningdavenport.org/


SUMMER BIRTHDAYS 

                         MAY                                                  JUNE                                                JULY 

     Grade                 Name                       Date            Grade                 Name               Date                    Grade         Name                      Date 

                          

      

 

 

 

5 Samuel Szydlo 1 

10 Karolyn Ozenbaugh 2 
1 Emmalynn Voss 3 
2 Dawson Miller 3 

 Daniel Boshart 3 
 Cathy Hergott 3 
 Alicia Hoffman 4 
 Aaron Peterson 4 

10 Esther Cowart 5 

 Maggie Vyhnalek 7 

4 Jackson Philippi 7 
K Ryha Schulte 7 
1 Gail Holtzen 9 

8 Briley Rayburn 12 
 Joy Lentfer 12 

0 Sophia McLaughlin 14 
4 Shelby Miller 15 

 Rick  Ault 26 
9 Tobby Voss 28 

11 Jaron Norder 29 

12 Ethan Schaffer 1 

5 Carter Voss 1 

9 Lauryn Koch 4 
1 Ryann Messman 4 

1 Burke Strong 6 

K Aeryn Peterson 6 

6 Claire Lahners 7 
12 Jazzmyn Ullrich 7 

2 Knox Philippi 7 
4 Alec Barney 11 
0 Rhett Miller 11 
1 Oliver Anderson 13 

PreK Breckyn Wagner 18 

7 Noah Wence 18 

 Sheri Norder 18 
12 Addilyn Crockett 20 
10 Paxton Cox 20 
12 Hallie Hoins 21 

 Jill Catlett 21 

 Leah  Werner 23 

PreK Maverick Bolte 26 
2 Grayson Messman 27 
8 Cynthia Ozenbaugh 29 

10 Oliver Galaway 31 

6th - 8th Grade 
Check out EducationQuest digital escape room!  

As the school year winds down, encourage teachers to invite an age-appropriate conversation about college planning with this 15-

minute digital escape room “Mission: Pay for College.” Students must submit correct answers before a key will appear to “unlock” 

the next virtual page. 

Tune into EducationQuest May 17 live stream! 
  
College can be expensive, which is why it’s important to start saving early. Learn how a NEST 529 account can make your students' 
dreams of higher education a reality. Invite your students and their parents to tune into our live stream at 7 p.m. Wednesday, May 
17 on Facebook and YouTube to learn more and ask questions of the experts. 
  
Want a preview of what to expect from a NEST investment? 

Flexibility! 
Tax Benefits! 
Investment Options! 

 

3 Jase Schlichtman 1 
3 Jaryn Houchin 7 

7 Natalie Linscomb 7 
1 Justin Wallace 10 
3 Madison Schoenhals 11 

11 Landon Gardner 16 
1 Samuel Shaner 17 
9 Brayden Gardner 17 

K Rhyson Ozenbaugh 19 

PreK Elsie Shaner 24 

 David Christensen 26 
 Jennifer Krupicka 26 
 Beth Dolnicek 27 

2 Jake Follmer 28 

K Brynn Ramsey 30 
5 Lincoln Priest 30 
 Damen Kugel 30 

HAVE A SAFE 

AND FUN 

SUMMER!! 

https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=6e9e8072b5&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=9724db7c2c&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=9724db7c2c&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=8c85f74070&e=e00c3c218e
https://educationquest.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f42d8300eb817eafacd6b151&id=1dda1f24ce&e=e00c3c218e




OFFICIAL MINUTES, DAVENPORT BOARD MEETING 

The Davenport Board of Education met in session on April 10, 2023, in Davenport. Pursuant to law and notices posted in Bruning-
Davenport Schools, Cornerstone Bank, Bruning Bank, Bruning Post Office, Davenport Post Office, and also published in The Heb-
ron Journal-Register on March 31, 2023; all proceedings were taken while meeting was open to the public. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by Kevin Parks, President. Other members present were Jeff Hoins, Ryan Miller, and 
Brad Williams. Also present were Superintendent Kolin Haecker and Erika Brinegar. 

Kevin Parks, President, acknowledged the Nebraska Open Meetings Law and disclosed the location of the required information.  

Brad Williams moved to approve the January 11, 2023 minutes as presented, seconded by Ryan Miller. (Roll Call Vote 4-0) 

Discussion Items: 

A.  Public Forum/Recess Equipment 

B.  Jeff Hoins moved, seconded by Williams to approve the renovation of the Davenport office space for $26,000. (Roll 
Call Vote 4-0) 

C.  Miller moved, seconded by Hoins to approve Window World’s bid of $10,300 for the Superintendent’s house windows 
and $1,800 reimbursement to Mr. Haecker for appliances. 

D.  Discussion on getting a bid for new southwest doors and matching locks for all exterior doors.  

President Parks adjourned the meeting at 7:35 pm. 

______________________________ 

Erika Brinegar, Recording Secretary 

OFFICIAL MINUTES OF THE REGULAR UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD MEETING – The Unified Board of Education met in 
Davenport on April 10, 2023.  Pursuant to laws and notices posted at Bruning-Davenport Schools, Cornerstone Bank, Bruning Bank, Bruning Post 
Office, Davenport Post Office, and also published in The Hebron Journal-Register on March 31, 2023; all proceedings were taken while the meet-
ing was open to the public.  
 
President Jerry Baysinger called the meeting to order at 7:37 pm. Unified members present were Jeff Hoins, Sarah Krehnke, Ryan Miller, and Sheri 
Norder. Local board members present were Dan Domeier, Pat Kowalski, Kevin Parks, and Brad Williams. Also present were Superintendent Kolin 
Haecker, Erika Brinegar, Derek Domeier, Ruth Kowalski, Nancy McGill, and Easton Weber 
 
President Baysinger welcomed all guests and recognized the Open Meetings Act.  
 
Sarah Krehnke moved, seconded by Jeff Hoins to approve Jamie Koch’s absence. 
 
The Consent Agenda included the agenda, March 13, 2023, Unified Board meeting minutes, March 21, 2023, Special Unified Board Meeting 
minutes, Treasurer’s Report, and the March claims. Krehnke moved to approve the Consent Agenda as presented, seconded by Hoins.  Roll call 
vote (5-0) 
 
Principal Report – Winter Academic All-State Wards – Spanish II students completed the Spanish Proficiency Test – The Junior class hosted prom 
– 7 seniors received their FFA State Degrees; Addi Crockett, Derek Domeier, Cameron Hoins, Hallie Hoins, Zach Hoins, JessaLynn Hudson, and 
Easton Weber – Fall 2023 PK Projection; 25 3-year-olds and 10 4-year olds – LaRaesha and Damon presented at the Nebraska Autism Conference 
on the outstanding educational support Bruning-Davenport staff offers their son. 
 
Superintendent Haecker reported on the following – Last day of school will be May 19- Michelle Sybrant accepted the Custodian position in Brun-
ing – two para openings for next school year – update on the open positions in the school 
   
New Business: (All motions require a roll call vote and all carried 5-0 unless noted.) 
 

A.  Ryan Miller moved, seconded by Sheri Norder to congratulate the speech coaches, Shannon Collier and Leah Werner, and their re-
spective teams for their successful season.  

B.  Norder moved, seconded by Krehnke to approve J.J. Wagner as Principal in the Davenport Building for the 2023-24 school year. 
C.  Hoins moved, seconded by Krehnke to approve Micah Dolnicek as a business teacher for the 2023-24 school year. 
D.  Miller moved, seconded by Hoins to approve the pay increase as presented for classified staff for the 2023-24 school year. (Roll Call 

Vote 4-0, Norder abstained) 
E.  Krehnke moved, seconded by Norder to approve the purchase of a new reading curriculum for the amount of $42,040.22. 
F.  Norder moved, seconded by Miller to approve, with regrets, the resignation of Cathy Hergott effective at the end of the 2022-23 

school year. 
G.  Hoins moved, seconded by Miller to approve the resignation of Aaron Peterson effective at the end of the 2022-23 school year. 
H.  Krehnke moved, seconded by Norder to approve the resignation of Alicia Hoffman effective at the end of the 2022-23 school year. 

 
Hoins moved, seconded by Norder to adjourn the meeting at 8:03 pm. 

                  
__________________________________ 

Erika Brinegar, Recording Secretary 








